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	HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

President : R Glanfield




                         From the County Discipline Administrator: Chris Bond

REPORT OF CDA TO HHA ( 23.6.08) & HHUA (10.6.08) AGMs

(last season's figures in brackets)

This season there have been 9 (16) red cards awarded to Hampshire players, and 2 (0) M.M.O.s:-

4 + 2(9+0) for misconduct/dissent/umpire abuse.

1(3) for attempted/threatening violence to another player.

3(2) for using physical violence to a player.

0(1) for attempted/threatening violence to an umpire.

1(1) for using physical violence to an umpire.

Of the 9 red cards, 3 (6) were given by HHUA members, 5 (7) by club umpires, and 1 (3) by a visiting Level 2 umpire. 0 (2) red cards occurred during Indoor hockey. One M.M.O. was awarded by an HHUA member, the other by a visiting Level 2 umpire. 

Eastleigh HC received 2 red cards, both for members of its 2nd XI. The other clubs with members receiving red cards were:- Alton; Aldershot & Farnham; Bournemouth; Wimborne Wayfarers; University of Portsmouth (player also member of Havant HC); Weymouth; & Gosport. M.M.O.s were awarded to players from Winchester & U.S. Portsmouth. 

The season started well, with no offences reported until 20 October - then 3 occurred on the same day! By Christmas there had only been only one other report - the lowest total (4) during the first half of any season for some considerable time. Hampshire's first ever M.M.O. was the first offence of the new year, and by the end of the league season Hampshire had recorded its lowest number of offences for over 10 seasons. Disappointingly, this encouraging result was marred by the misbehaviour of 2 Hampshire players at the Islanders Tournament in late May, bringing our final total to 9 red cards + 2 M.M.O.s, second only to Middlesex with 11 + 1.

Once again the figures for violent conduct give cause for concern - the penalties imposed reflect the seriousness with which both The County, and increasingly Clubs themselves, are viewing such offences. 

No 'disrepute offences' were recorded for the third consecutive year. 

At the time of writing 2 players remain suspended, and a further 3 will re-commence 'split' suspensions at the beginning of next season. Although any player who carries a suspension into the following season, and who transfers clubs in the meantime, is obliged to notify his new club of that suspension (EH Code of Discipline Reg.7.11), Club Secretaries and CDOs are still advised to check the Discipline Report on the HHA/HHUA website when registering new members.

My special thanks go to my Deputy, Ginette Tessier, and thanks go also to HHA Chairman for his advice & guidance throughout the season. I also thank the CDOs of those clubs with which we have had dealings during the season.

I would greatly appreciate it if any club changing its CDO before next season's start notifies me and Ginette of such change directly, as well as posting it on the club page on the website. 

Chris Bond
